
Goshen Historical Commission 
Meeting Minutes 

December 10, 2015 

1) Call to order 

a) The regular meeting of the Goshen Historical Commission was called to order at 
7:10PM on December 10, 2016 at the Goshen Historical Museum.  It was 43 
degrees outside under clear skies. 

2) Roll call 

a) The following persons were present: Bob Labrie, Margaret Waggoner, Floyd 
Merritt. 

3) Approval of minutes from last meeting 

a) The minutes of the November 12, 2015 meeting were approved as amended. 

4) Finance Report 
a) No change from prior report. 

5) Report on endangered historical properties – Williams / Boltwood House 
a) On 12/3/2015, Nancy Clifford (Williams/Boltwood Trust Trustee) sent Dawn 

Bloom (Title Attorney) an e-mail that included all the details on the family and 
remaining heirs. 

b) Plan to take pictures at the Williams/Boltwood House at 10AM on 12/14. 

6) Status of completion of and summary of MHC inventory forms on historical 
properties 
a) No change in status. 

7) Report of GHC representative on CPA Committee 
a) No change in status since there was no meeting of the CPA Committee 

8) Report of the Curator 
a) Arlene Harry gifted us her mother’s (Ruth Woodbury Sabo) music cabinet made 

by Arlene’s grandfather (Joseph Sabo) which included 7 of 8 volumes of “The 
World’s Best Music”.  Ruth was the Goshen Congregational Church organist for 
over 40 years. (Pg. 161, A Bicentennial History of Goshen).  

b) 2016 Historical Society calendar – Ice cream social being discussed for July-
August at the playground followed by a visit to the museum. 



c) BL will look into replacing the aging smoke detector in the Museum. 

d) BL to investigate ceiling stain to determine source and report to Select board.  

9) New Business 
a) None 

10) Adjournment 

a) Meeting was adjourned at 8:30PM. 

b) Minutes submitted by:  Bob Labrie 


